July 15, 2008

Dear BlueJay Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

As many of you know, all students in grades 7-12 will have a MacBook (laptop) computer for the upcoming 2008-09 school year.  This 1 to 1 computer initiative, nicknamed 24Blue, is a tremendous opportunity for all students because it opens the door to extended learning time and technology access outside the school day.  I see it as an extra advantage our students will have as they strive to reach their academic potential.  
We will be holding an orientation and computer distribution session on Tuesday, August 5th and Wednesday, August 6th beginning at 6:00 pm and finishing at approximately 8:30 pm.  Attendance at one session is required for all students and at least one parent from each family before a student will be able to check out his/her computer.  The schedule for the orientation and computer distribution session is enclosed.

Families with last names beginning with the letters A-K will be expected to attend on Tuesday, August 5th.  Families with last names beginning with the letters L-Z will attend on Wednesday, August 6th.  If a parent or guardian can attend the session but their child can’t, the parent is still highly encouraged to attend on the 5th or 6th of August.  If a student can attend the session but their parent can’t, the student is still highly encouraged to attend on the 5th or 6th of August.  Families with multiple last names within their family unit should attend the session that works best within their schedule.  If your assigned day does not work but the other day does, please contact Mrs. Wood or Mr. Brahmer ASAP and arrangements will be made to host you and your student on the other day.
Families with conflicts on both the 5th and 6th of August should contact Mrs. Wood or Mr. Brahmer ASAP to make arrangements to attend one of the alternate days to view a videotaped presentation of the session.  These alternate days will be Thursday, August 7th or Monday, August 11th with both sessions starting at 6:00 pm.
Also enclosed in this mailing is a copy of the 24Blue Laptop Agreement and Insurance Program.  This is your copy to keep.  Please read this document over as it highlights an optional insurance premium families can purchase for $25 which covers the computer loaned to the student against all damage or loss over $100.  Students and parents will have to sign off on both the agreement and the optional coverage before receiving their computer.  If you decide to take the $25 insurance, you will have to pay for it that night.  Families with multiple children will have to purchase the insurance for each individual child if taking that option.
Enjoy the remainder of your summer!  I will see you on August 5th or 6th!

Go BlueJays!!!

Mark Brahmer – School – 329-6217, Home – 329-4481, Cell – 649-3983
